
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

October 4, 1944 

 

 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met 

in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Carson, Treece, Campbell and 

President Hoisington. Councilmen absent Harris, Robb, Boston. Also 

present were City Manager Brownson, City Attorney Banks and City 

Clerk Tomlinson. 

 

 The minutes of the regular meeting held September 20th were 

read and approved. 

 

 The Board of Directors of the Rural Fire District, Messrs 

Patterick, Sullivan and Green appeared before the Council and 

outlined a proposed plan for rural fire protection. Considerable 

discussion was had on this subject. It was moved by Councilman 

Carson and seconded by Councilman Treece that the City Manager, 

City Attorney and Chief of the Fire Department work with the Board 

of Directors and cooperate in every way in working out the details 

necessary to establish a rural fire district. Motion carried. 

 

 L. D. Harper and D. L. Leach, dba Money Saver Market 

presented an application for the renewal for their 3.2 beer 

license. It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by 

Councilman Campbell that the license be renewed. Motion carried. 

 

 It was reported that lots on the corner of 1st and Teller are 

not accessible to a sanitary sewer. They had been sold with the 

understanding that there was a sewer line in the alley adjoining, 

but upon investigation it appeared that the sewer only came within 

100 feet of the lots. It was moved by Councilman Campbell and 

seconded by Councilman Carson that the City extend the sanitary 

sewer line to service these four lots on 1st and Teller. Motion 

carried. 

 

 The Recreation Commission have been trying to set up their 

budget for the coming year, and have determined that they will 

need approximately $4,000.00. They have requested that the City 

and the School District assume this obligation, and have asked 

that the City provide the sum of $2,000 in their 1945 budget. It 

was moved by Councilman Campbell and seconded by Councilman Treece 

that the City Manager include $2,000.00 in the tentative 1945 

budget. Motion carried. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Campbell that the City Manager secure from the Public Service Co. 

a copy of their annual report for the last fiscal year. Motion 

carried. 

 

 Mr. Brownson reported that the request of the City to W.P.B. 

for an order to secure a Payloader had been denied, and that he 



had written to H. W. Moore and Co. to see if they were available, 

and whether to make another application immediately or to wait 

several months. 

 

 President Hoisington reported that he had attended a meeting 

of the Fire and Police Committee with the City Manager, Police 

Chief, and Judge of the Municipal Court in regard to traffic 

violations, etc. 

 

 It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman 

Treece that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


